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Dear Parent / Carer 
 

Re Ofsted Monitoring Inspection – 1st and 2nd March 2022 
 

Please find attached the Final Report, compiled by Ofsted, following our monitoring inspection last 
month.  
 
We are delighted that the many qualities of the school have been recognised. The Inspectors have 
acknowledged and recognise the positive behaviour of our children, their desire to be ‘caring, active 
citizens’ and the effective arrangements for safeguarding whereby ‘staff take pupils’ welfare seriously’.  
 
The Inspector identifies how committed Governors are to the school providing ‘an effective balance of 
support and challenge’; have recognised that leaders have ‘high aspirations for what pupils can 
achieve’; the ‘good subject knowledge’ that teachers have and the ‘progress children make through the 
curriculum’. The report confirms that ‘leaders think carefully about the curriculum’ and that we ‘use a 
range of assessments well to identify any gaps in pupils’ learning’.  

 
It is also extremely positive to know that our own School Self Evaluation, and School Development 
Plans, have accurately identified the areas that we are still working on.  
 
However, the success of a school is forged by the support that we receive from our parents and 
families and the efforts of each and every individual that is a part of the whole team, including the 
ordering of resources, working with the children, photocopying, the support from the School Office, and 
the daily welcome at the year group and class doors.  
 
In addition, we all work together to ensure that we have a safe site, play equipment for lunchtime and of 
course all of the after school club provision in extra-curricular activities and Treehouse.  
 
It continues to be a privilege to work with, and for, the whole Park Hall Junior Academy community – 
thank you for all of your support. 
 

 
Yours faithfully, 

 
Mrs Healy 
Head Teacher 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

Thursday 28th April 2022 
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